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	Meeting
	Parent Council, Springfield Primary School, Linlithgow AGM

	Date
	6th February 2018

	Location
	Springfield Primary School

	Attendees
	Jo Whittington (Parent Council Chair)

Mark Wells (Head Teacher)

Laura Baillie (Acting DHT)

David Ritchie (Principal)

Ewan Logan (Acting Principal)

Tim Sutcliffe (Parent Council Vice Chair)

Clare Cunningham (PTA Vice-Treasurer)

Julie Buchanan-Smith (Parent Council Secretary)

Alison Gray

Graeme Kerr

Helen Jenkins

Gillian McGregor

Laurence Kenney

Linzi Matheson

Stephanie Meakin

Sheena Miller



	Apologies
	Jane Donald 

Alison Tomczynski (PTA Treasurer)

Rachel Linton

Jane Woolsey

Mairi Woolley




	Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies presented as above

	2
	Acceptance of previous minutes proposed by Clare Cunningham and seconded by Stephanie Meakin.

	3
	Head Teacher’s Report – Key Points

· The school recently went through a Validated Self Evaluation (VSE), a process which closely mirrors a school inspection and looks to confirm the evaluations that Mr Wells has made about the school, and where it is at.  The school had an extremely positive result and has been given clear steps for moving the school forward.

· During the VSE week, parents, staff and children all spoke very positively about the school and their experiences.  The school has very well behaved and engaged children who are articulate, well mannered and ready to learn.

· The school's Visions, Values and Aims is evident across the school and children are able to talk confidently about what it means.

· The learning environments in every classroom were commended and the staff commitment to the management team in the school was praised.  Learning, teaching and assessment is strong across the school and our SfL programme and systems are robust and ensure that targeted support is given to those children who require it.

· The work in the nursery was developing very well and there were positive results from a survey of nursery to P1 transitions.  Nursery children attend assembly each week to help integrate the nursery with the school, and the values certificates are being redesigned to include the nursery.

· Overall there were no surprises from the findings of the VSE and Miss Baillie and Mr Wells now need to work on an action plan for short and long term prioritises for both the nursery and the school.

· The school is currently going through a challenging time with regards to staffing issues.  Although this has put the school under considerable strain, everything is being done to protect the learning in all the classes.  Staff are to be commended for their flexibility and support over the past few months, helping to cover classes when required at short notice.  There are no supply teachers that can be utilised and therefore 'in house' solutions are being used to cover the significant absences the school is experiencing. However, there is more consistency when using cover in school rather than having lots of different supply teachers.  Mr Wells assured the Parent Council that he considered every possibility and that the children were the main priority.

· Sarah Carney raised concern over the P5 staffing issues, as the same class in P3 had staffing issues.  However, Mr Wells advised that there could be no guarantee that there would be no more disruption to the class, as unforeseen circumstances were out with his control.

· The Parent Council thanked the staff for managing staffing issues and for continuing with high levels of education and care.

	4
	PTA Update 

· Approx. £4,800 in bank.  No money has been received yet from the proceeds of the Glitter Ball, however approx. £500 is due to be received.

· Fundraising events coming up include Bunny Bingo in March and a cinema night in April, pay a donation and there will be snacks etc for sale.  Lynsey Campbell is to lead this event.

· In May the PTA is planning to hold a Spring Fayre, with the date to be decided.  The event will run from break until the end of the day (Friday). There will be soak the head teacher, hook the duck, stalls etc.

· Also planning an end of year disco, hopefully to correspond with the P7 week away.  The plan is to have two discos – P3/4 and P5/6 – with a party for P1/2.

· Suggestion of trying to arrange a weekend where parents come into the school playground to help tidy it up.  The end of Feb / beginning of March was suggested.  Request on Facebook page for “ground force team” may be a good idea.  Suggestion to make it an annual weekend.

Action – Jo Whittington to try and speak to someone to get playground tidy up organised.



	5
	Playground – Working Group Update

· No update given.



	6
	Constitution Review – Working Group Update

Jo Whittington is not convinced of the need to change to SCIO, and so we need to clarify the benefits of doing so.  We already have Level 3 insurance, which is very high level and covers a lot.  On the 28th Feb there is a webinar on how to update your constitution – this information has been sent to the Constitution group.



	7
	Walking Bus – Working Group Update

No update yet.  Needs to be higher priority.



	8
	Building & Facilities – Working Group Update

Stickers (mermaids and robots) have been put on the walls in the P2/3 toilets.  Stickers for other toilets to be bought also.  No other update.



	9
	Lollipop Person Update

The Lollipop lady was involved in an accident yesterday (Monday 5th Feb) and was pretty badly injured.  It is an ongoing police investigation.  There is no one to replace the Lollipop lady until further notice.

We need to educate parents about the dangers of where they park to drop off their kids at school.  Suggestion that perhaps kids could be educated to tell parents not to park in the wrong places?  

We need to work with the local authorities to resolve this issue, as it is not actually a school issue as the school does not manage the school crossing.

A suggestion was made to send a card to the Lollipop lady.



	10
	Breakfast Club

A question was raised as to whether the Breakfast Club could start at 8am.  Mark Wells advised that it couldn't be opened at 8am due to contractual reasons, and because they all start at the same time in West Lothian.



	AOCB
	Any Other Business

· A suggestion was made to ask parents to donate liquid hand soap to the school, in order to stop using the soap currently provided.  The soap is causing a lot of people and children to have sore hands.  Laura Baillie is to provide a list of approved soaps and Mark Wells will confirm if this is a viable option.

· Jane Woolsey has resigned from the Parent Council as she has taken up a role within the school, and feels there could be a conflict of interest.

· Clare Cunningham's daughter is to be the Queen of the Galaday in June.  Mark Wells would like a school arch for the Galaday, and would like everyone in the school to be involved.  Jo Whittington has requested that the teachers also walk in the Galaday.  Laura Baillie to provide details of farms etc that could be used for building the float.




